MEETING OF THE JOONDALUP SOUTH YOUTH ADVISORY
COUNCIL HELD IN CONFERENCE ROOM 2 (JOONDALUP CIVIC
CHAMBERS) ON WEDNESDAY, 22 MAY 2002.
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Joondalup

ATTENDANCES

Ryan Kukura Chairperson Jeremy Manning Youth Project Officer
Kate Maassen

Astrid Lee Kate Sinagra

Enid Chua Viet Nguyen

Trent Mackay

Elisabeth Benporath

Aled Cunnah

Janice Mattaboni

Luke Williams

Katrina Welch

APOLOGIES

Andrew Cameron
The Chairperson opened the meeting at 4.40pm.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

A meeting for the Joondalup North YAC did not occur on May 20, 2002. Members of
this Youth Advisory Council were invited to attend this meeting.

Astrid Lee highlighted an error in attendances in the minutes from 17 April. Astrid
apologized for her absence from the meeting but was not listed as an apology.

The minutes of the meeting of April 17 were accepted as a true and correct record with
the above amendments.

The meeting of the Joondalup South Youth Advisory Council on April 17 was informal
due to an inability to reach quorum. For this reason, the minutes from March 20 were also

accepted as a true and correct record at this meeting.
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

1. Youth Information Project — update
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Jeremy Manning reported on the current progress of this project. Discussion followed
about the type of publication that would be produced and the need to produce this
publication in the near future. The members of the Youth Advisory Council discussed the
content of the publication and divided the project tasks between members. The results of
this discussion are summarised in the table below.

Task By whom Support person By when
Adrian Casswell
Kate Sinagra Angela Walker ASAP
Layout Graphics Officers
9400 4409
Wednesday
Calendar of events Jeremy 5 June 2001 to editor
Youth Health Wednesday
Information - Liz Benporath Seisha Fogarty 5 June 2001 to editor
Depression Katrina Welch 9400 4315
Wednesday
Facts about Alcohol Kate Maassen Mel Gordon 5 June 2001 to editor
9400 4225
Wednesday
Movie Reviews John Saratsis 5 June 2001 to editor
Wednesday
Handy Study Hints Viet Neuyen 5 June 2001 to editor
Wednesday
Careers Section Jeremy Manning 5 June 2001 to editor
Wednesday
Event review - Ryan Kukura 5 June 2001 to editor
Motorace
Linked to other Wednesday
Comic Enid Chua articles 5 June 2001 to editor
Wednesday
Feedback section Jeremy Manning 5 June 2001 to editor
Interview with Cr Astrid Lee Jeremy Manning Wednesday
Kadak — Tampa Crisis Liz Benporath 9400 4929 5 June 2001 to editor
Quick Question — pick Andrew Cameron Wednesday
up lines Trent McKay 5 June 2001 to editor
Wednesday
Sports Quarterly Kate Sinagra 5 June 2001 to editor
YAC nominations Aled Cunnah Wednesday

5 June 2001 to editor

2. ImagineOz — workshop outcomes

Viet Nguyen outlined the results of the recently conducted workshop and suggested way
that the recommendations may be incorporated into the future plans of the Youth _
Advisory Council. Julie Eaton reported that the outcomes of the workshop had not, at this
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point, been viewed and accepted by the Strategic Advisory Committee - Youth A ffairs.
Members discussed the outcomes and it was agreed that the document would be valuable
for the future planning for the Youth Advisory Council.

ACTION

1. To utilise the workshop outcomes as reference material for future projects and
planning.

3. Gecko’s Pizza Bar

Jeremy Manning updated members on the progress of this project. The City is awaiting a
written proposal regarding the Youth Café proposal from the owner of Gecko’s Pizza
Bar. When received, staff will determine how the City and the Youth Advisory Council is
able to respond to the proposal.

ACTION

1. Await receipt of a proposal for the “Youth Café” from the owner of Gecko’s
Pizza Bar.

4. Road safety Project Presentation

Viet Nguyen reported that himself, Jeremy Manning and two other Youth Advisory
Council members had attended a meeting of the “‘Young Road Users Taskforce” earlier in
the day, to discuss and promote the Reunion 2011 video. He reported that the
presentation had been very successful and the video had received some very positive
feedback from those who attended. Jeremy manning thanked the members who attended
with him for their excellent presentation.

ACTION

1. No action required

5. Youth Advisory Council tenancy

Julie Eaton reported that the outcomes of previous discussions regarding this issue have
not, at this point, been viewed and accepted by the members of the Strategic Advisory
Committee - Youth Affairs. This is because the recent scheduled meeting was not
conducted due to low attendance.

ACTION

1.  No action required

6. Recruitment process/calendar

Members discussed a number of options and opportunities for the conduct of a Youth
Advisory Council recruitment campaign. Viet Nguyen mentioned a report that he and
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Aled Cunnah have compiled and asked if it could be distributed to members with the
agenda for the June YAC meetings. Discussion surrounded the recruitment process and
how to improve the number and variety of nominations that are received through the
nomination process.

Jeremy Manning indicated that he had received a number of applications for membership.
Considering that the attendance at both Youth Advisory Council meetings has reduced
recently due to a variety of reasons, it was suggested that the Youth Advisory Council
consider supplementing its numbers with some new members.

Following discussion regarding the terms of reference for the Youth Advisory Council, it
was suggested that these applicants be invited to apply for a position on the Youth
Advisory Council. Following an interview with a panel of Youth Advisory Council
members, suitable members could be invited to join the Youth Advisory Council as
associate members. They would then have to reapply through the normal process.
Members agreed that this would be the best course of action.

ACTION
1. Application forms to be sent to potential new Youth Advisory Council members.

7. Police clearance for 18+ members

ACTION

i Members over the age of 18 to fill in and return “Application for Federal Police
Clearance” to Jeremy Manning as soon as possible.

STANDING ITEMS OF BUSINESS
Correspondence

No correspondence to report.

Media Opportunities

None to report.

NEW BUSINESS

Extreme Youth Festival

Jeremy Manning outlined an opportunity for two members of each Youth Advisory
Council to be involved in an organising taskforce to organise the Extreme Youth Festival
in 2002. This group will begin meeting in the near future and will be involved in a
Fogarty Foundation training course. Members were asked to consider whether they would
like to be involved in this group and let Jeremy Manning know if they wish to take part.



ACTION

L Members to consider whether they would like to be involved in the Extreme Youth
Festival organising taskforce.

NEXT MEETING

Date: Wednesday 22 May 2002
Time: 4.30pm

Venue: Conference room 2

There being no further business, the Chairperson closed the meeting at 6.40 pm.

I

\/ Zfﬁy



